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June 2022 Newsletter 
 

In Memoriam: 
Bill Dryden 

Clyde Nafzinger 
George Steingel 
William Walters 

 
 

General Meeting 
 

The June General Membership Meeting will be: 
Monday, June 13th, 2022, at 8:00 p.m. in the Deutsche Halle 

 
 

A Message from our President 
 
Freunde, 
 
For those of you who were unable to attend May's meeting, Brian announced that the 
EVTG and DSB will be hosting the 2025 Gaufest.  I'm sure he will give us more details 
but what I want to talk about is the chance for the whole club to be a part of a "Weekend 
in Bavaria".  Those who worked the '97 Gaufest here can remember the music, the 
flags, the dancing, the whole German experience. 
 
I also congratulated our scholarship recipients and sent our wishes for academic and 
life successes.  The Delaware Saengerbund has a long history of helping our children to 
succeed.  We also approved the purchase of a new A/C unit to replace one that is over 
35 years old.  That brings me to the obvious, most of our systems are at least as old as 
this A/C unit, and many are older.  It is important to keep our property up to date.  
 
As we come into the warmer months, many outdoor activities are planned.  Sign up, 
come enjoy the company of your fellow members, volunteer, be a part of the whole.  
Last Friday the Bauernstube broke into song once more.  All who participated left with a 
smile... humming some favorite, remembered tune.  We can do that for each other.  We 
can bring simple joy back... but only if you come out and participate.  Hope to see 
everyone over the summer.  I'm even hosting a FNF with "Deli Sammiches" on the 17th 
of June. 
 
Auf Wiedersehen und bleibt gesund. 
 
Don Sturmfels 
President 
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From the Ladies 
 
The next Ladies’ meetings are May 23rd and June 27th in the VSR.  Meetings start at 
7:00 P.M.  New members are always welcome! 
 
The Ladies’ trip this year is to Sight and Sound in Lancaster to see the show, David.  
The date is July 20, 2022, with a backup date of July 27, 2022.  Show time is 11:00 
A.M.   After the show we will go to the Hershey Farm Restaurant for a luncheon buffet 
and shopping.  There is inside and outside shopping featuring clothing, jewelry, Amish 
goods, baked goods, fruits, vegetables, flowers, and souvenirs. Please see Lynn 
Pouser or Marti Kane for more details if you are interested in joining us. 
 
Happy Fathers’ Day! 

Marti Kane, President, Ladies of the DSB 
 
 

 
Singers’ News 

 
The Singers want to thank everyone who participated in or supported the Spring Yard 
Sale and those who attended our Spring Concert.  Both events were great successes. 
 
Our next event will be the 54th Nordöstlicher Sängerbund, Sängerfest to be held on 
June 18th in Lancaster, PA.  The concert will be at the Centerville Middle School, 865 
Centerville Rd., Lancaster, PA 17601 and is hosted by the Lancaster Liederkranz.  The 
doors open at 2:30 with the Concert starting at 3:00. 
 

Keith Farmer, Singers’ Chairperson 
 

 
 

Property Committee 
 
 

MEETING - Monday, June 6, 2022 - DSB Library - 7:30 P.M. 
WORKDAY - Saturday, June 11, 2022 - 8:30 A.M. 

 
All Members Welcome!!! 

 
 

 
Schützenverein 

 

The next Schützenverein meeting will be on June 23rd at 6:30 p.m.  We will be bringing 
the firearms simulator back for anyone to try.  If you would like to be added to the 
Schützenverein email list, email Matt Nussle at mnussle@comcast.net. 
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Culture Committee 
 

2022 BOARD OF DIRECTORS’ AWARDS 
 
Congratulations to William Ginn, Andreas Angiolelli and Evan Redding who received 
this year’s Board of Directors’ Awards.  Each year the BOD presents two $1,500 awards 
to members’ children or grandchildren who are graduating high school seniors.  They 
must have at least a 3.0 grade average, provide 25% German heritage and are planning 
to attend schools of higher learning.  This year there were five applicants, and the BOD 
was able to grant an additional award. 
 
All students presented high scores, diversity in courses as well as in extracurricular and 
community activities. 
 
William Ginn, son of Mark and Heidi Grieb Ginn and grandson of Richard and Norma 
Grieb, presented an outstanding application. He is a student at the Tatnall School where 
he was elected by his peers for four years to serve on the Student and Faculty Judiciary 
Committee.  He is active in soccer and track and is a PA state certified EMT volunteer 
with West Grove Fire Co.  He attended the Deutsche Schule, volunteered at 
Oktoberfest’s, and helped at children’s Easter and Christmas parties.  He plans to 
become a pre-Physician’s Asst. and work in an ER or ICU.  He has scholarship offers at 
St. Lawrence U., St. Michael’s College, U. of Pittsburgh and is on a waitlist for 
Vanderbilt, Tulane, Boston U., and U. of North Carolina 
 
Andreas Angiolelli, son of Mary Normington, will soon graduate from Newark Charter 
High School and has been accepted at Slippery Rock University.  His application also 
shows a full schedule of activities including chorus, track, unified flag football, five years 
in Cub scouts, entrepreneurship, project citizen and a volunteer at the Food Bank of 
Delaware.  He also volunteered at the Oktoberfest and participated for 10 years in the 
Deutsche Schule.  Andreas plans to study Criminal Justice with a goal of working for the 
FBI and perhaps consider military service. 
 
Evan Redding, son of John and Maryann Redding and grandson of Jim and Maureen 
Pietschmann is a senior at North East High School.  His activities include National 
Honor Society and Immaculate Conception Church.  He has been very active at the 
DSB where he attended the summer German language camps, worked at children’s 
Easter and Christmas parties, and volunteered at the Oktoberfest’s where he helped 
prepare hundreds of potato pancakes. Evan has been accepted at Towson and 
Salisbury Universities and plans to study history with the goal of becoming a teacher or 
museum curator. 
 
The BOD and DSB members wish these students continued success in pursuing their 
dreams. 
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1st Vice President - Kevin McMullin 
 

We have created a Facebook page exclusively for the DSB bar.  It is simply another 
place to announce Friday night food, events, and news about the Bauernstube.  To join, 
search "The Bauernstube" in Facebook or click the link below and ask to join. 
 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/5137892219579914 
 

Friday Night Food Schedule 
Date What’s to Eat Price Time 

May 20 Nick’s 14” Brick Oven Pizza Cheese - $10 
Pepperoni - $11 
White pizza w/sun 
dried tomatoes - $12 

5:00 P.M. until gone 
 
Only 25 available, sign 
up in the Bar. 

May 27 Dennis’ Rib Night w/Pasta 
Salad & Dessert 

½ Rack - $12 
Full Rack - $24 

5:30 – 8:00 P.M. Must 
sign up in the Bar 

June 3 Ann Marie’s Chicken Spiedies, 
American Potato Salad and 
Zucchini Brownies 

$9 5:00 – 8:00 P.M. 

June 10 To be determined   
June 17 Don’s Deli Sammies – ¼ lb. 

Ham, Turkey, Roast Beef on 
your choice of Bread w/Chips 
and Ice Cream 

$9 5:00 – 8:00 P.M. 

June 24 Ladies’ Smorgasbord $15 / $7 Under 10 5:00 – 8:00 P.M. 
 
 

Dancers 
 
As announced during the May General Meeting and in the President’s letter, the EVTG 
partnering with the United German Hungarians, will be hosting the 2025 Gaufest under 
the big tent, on the grounds of the DSB.  Additional details will be provided in the 
coming months. 
 
The Dancers will be hosting the Mid-Atlantic Kinderfest in the Pavilion on June 4th 
starting at 11:00 a.m. and running until 4:00 p.m. 

 
 

Germanic Genealogy Group Planning Session for Season 2022 - 2023 
 

June 26th, Sunday at 3:00 p.m. in the von Steuben Room  
 
The active participants of the Germanic Genealogy Group (GGG) and those who would 
like to be active are encouraged to attend this meeting.  
 
Lloyd Maier is transitioning to advisor and helper.  The multiple tasks involved will be 
handed out to individuals willing to take an active but limited role to ensure that more 
individuals are involved with less dependence on one person.   
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Calendar of Events 
 

 

Date Day Event Time Location 
May 21 SAT Family Camping & Potluck Dinner 6:00 p.m. DSB Grounds 
May 22 SUN Germanic Genealogy Group 3:00 p.m. von Steuben Room 
May 23 MON Ladies’ Meeting 7:00 p.m. von Steuben Room 
May 24 TUE Membership Induction Meeting 7:00 p.m. von Steuben Room 
May 27 FRI Friday Night Food – Rib Night – Sign-up in Advance 5:00 p.m. Bauernstube 
June 3 FRI Friday Night Food – Ann Marie’s Spiedies 5:00 p.m. Bauernstube 
June 4 SAT EVTG Mid-Atlantic Kinderfest 11:00 a.m. Pavilion 
June 6 MON Property Meeting 7:30 p.m. Library 
June 11 SAT Property Workday 8:30 a.m. DSB Grounds 
June 11 SAT Sip and Shop 12:00 p.m. Deutsche Halle 
June 13 MON General Meeting 8:00 p.m. Deutsche Halle 
June 17 FRI Friday Night Food – Don’s Deli Sammies 5:00 p.m. Bauernstube 
June 18 SAT DSB Picnic Noon Pavilion 
June 20 MON Soap Making Class – Sign-up in Advance 6:30 p.m. von Steuben Room 
June 24 FRI Friday Night Food – Ladies’ Smorgasbord 5:00 p.m. Bauernstube 
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